
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday November 13th 2017
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 13th November 2017 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr B Shipley & Cllrs T Turner, D Friend, M Bulley, J Betney, M Blight, C Eden, H Studholme, S Wood and & 1 Public Member, Peter Hayes. Cllr Betney recorded the minutes in the Clerks absence. 
1. Open Forum & AOB 
Peter Hayes addressed the meeting to further cooperation between the Ide and Holcombe Burnell parishes over neighbourhood issues.

Thanks were expressed to the Chair Cllr Shipley for the presentation of the wreath for Armistice Day.
The Council discussed the benefit of having a defibrillator in the Parish. The clerk is to advise regarding grants, if any. The location of the defibrillator is to be carried over for discussion until the next meeting in December. Proposed Cllr Turner, Seconded Cllr Studholme. Vote: unanimous.

Peter Hayes, Ide Neighbourhood Campaign group explained how the IDE Neighbourhood Plan questionnaire highlighted how many people in their Parish were working from home & so required super-fast Broadband.

Playground surface: this item is to be carried forward to the December meeting.

2. Apologies – District Cllr Connett, E Wilson, D Radford-Lewis (Clerk due to illness)
3. Declaration of Interests and changes to Registers – Cllr Shipley for his planning application. 
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting Held 9th October – Cllr Blight proposed Cllr Studholme seconded & Cllr Shipley signed meeting minutes as a true & correct record after one correction as Cllr Shipley was not recorded as present – vote was unanimous. 
5. Neighbourhood Plan – After considerable discussion it was agreed to hold off a decision on whether to proceed with this for the time being.
6. Budget Setting 2018/19 – After considering the expenditure and income of 2017/18 and the previous year the 2018/19 budget was set. Proposed Cllr Friend, seconded Cllr Blight - Vote UNANIMOUS.
7. Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –
County Cllr Connett not present.

District Cllr Bromell – reported that he had been making enquiries regarding the planning application for Rollsbridge Farm 17/02517/FUL with the Planning Officer and is awaiting a response.

8. Planning – possible discussions & comments
17/02517/FUL - Mr J Tagg, Rollsbridge Farm Ide EX2 –Agricultural Storage Barn - Cllr Friend reported on the history of this application. It was agreed that a letter should be sent to Teignbridge District Council making the following points:
a)
The land in question is not currently in agricultural use & the type of agriculture proposed is not stated on the application.

b)
The area of land outlined in the application suggests that an intensive agricultural operation must be proposed and therefore relevant protocols and licenses need to be applied for.

c)
There is concern that works have been carried out that are not in line with planning regulations.

d)
There is concern about the visual impact of the building when completed. The height of the ridge should be maintained at the height set in the original application (ie height above sea level not height above the newly raised level of the land).     Proposed Cllr Friend, Seconded Cllr Eden. Vote: unanimous.
17/02638/AGR – Mr Shipley, Clove Farm, Longdown – Prior approval for an agricultural building – Chair Cllr Shipley absented himself from discussion on this planning matter as previously stated in Declaration of Interests. In accordance with established practice the Council made no comment.
Decisions – none
9. Accounts for Payment – Cheque carried over to next meeting due to Clerks absence. The accounts were approved by the council. Proposed Cllr Eden, Seconded Cllr Turner. Vote: unanimous
	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages October 2017 plus home worker
	£203.41
	 
	£203.41
	732


Meeting closed at 21:10pm - The next meeting will be Monday 11th December 2017 7.30pm, Longdown Village Hall
Telephone: 07392 812208                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk


